
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from breakfast meeting held on 4/15/2023 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 10:15 AM despite background noise from 
the Radio Club. 
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes of the February meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian provided the following club finance information: 
 
The balance in the operational fund is $2191.06 
Website/Charter/Insurance and Field Lease are paid for 2023 
 

Field Marshall Report 
 Ken Sumner reported that the field had been mowed twice. 
 He requested volunteers to help with the mowing. 

 
Safety Officer 

Roger reported that there were no safety issues.   
 

Old Business 
 Leif proposed voting on the club by-laws changes, but members reported that they 

had not yet received it by email.  The by-laws will be emailed again and voted at 
the next meeting. 

 Bill Brueckman expressed thanks to Ken Sumner for the rebuilding and 
refurbishing the flight stations, and to both Ken and Brian for doing the mowing. 
 

New Business 
 Brian gave an update on the proposed smooth-surface runway project. 

o The club members have donated $2365 toward this project, including one 
member who donated $1000. 

o The fabric has been ordered and delivered. 
o Installation will require a 5-6 people due to the heavy weight of the roll. 
o And email will be sent out to volunteers to coordinate the installation.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
New Members 

 
The club approved prospective membership for 
 

 Connor Wells – Connor will be sponsored by Ralf D’Orazio, whose 
daughter he is dating. 

 
Carl Tuinstra and Ron Labuski were unanimously voted in as a full members. 
 
 

 
50/50 
 Rick Greenawalt won $47 in the 50/50  
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 

There was nothing new shown at the April meeting.   
 
 
 
 
The meeting was closed at around 10:45 AM  
 

Next Meeting - To be scheduled 
The next meeting date will be sent out later once it has been confirmed. 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


